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To:  Human Services Subcommittee 

From:  MaryMichelle Sosne, Legislative Fiscal Office 

Date:  June 12, 2025 

Subject: HB 2685 – Relating to cytomegalovirus 
  Work Session Recommendations 

 

The measure requires the Oregon Health Authority to expand targeted screening protocols for 
and provide information on cytomegalovirus to Oregon hospitals and birth centers. Hospitals or 
birthing centers within a health maintenance organization must conduct a newborn screening 
for cytomegalovirus within 14 days of birth. Additionally, OHA must develop a protocol for 
treatment following a positive screening result for cytomegalovirus. Hospitals and birthing 
centers must conduct newborn screening for cytomegalovirus unless the parent or guardian 
objects in writing.  

Final Subcommittee Action 

LFO recommends that HB 2685 moved to the Ways and Means Full Committee. 

 MOTION:  I move HB 2685 to the Full Committee with a do pass recommendation.  
(vote) 

Carriers 

Full Committee: ______________________________ 

House Floor: ______________________________ 

Senate Floor: ______________________________ 


